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OPEN LETTER TO THE ATTENTION OF: 
– His Excellency Dr. Hassan Rohani, President of Iran [media@rouhani.ir] 
– Ayatollah Sayed ‘Ali Khamenei, Supreme Leader [contact@leader.ir; info_leader@leader.ir] 
– Ayatollah Ebrahim Raisi, Head of judiciary [info@dadiran.ir; info@dadgostary-tehran.ir; info@bia-

judiciary.ir] 
– Mr. Esmaeil Baghaei Hamaneh, Permanent representative to the UN [mission.iran@ties.itu.int; 

missionofiran@gmail.com] 
– Dr. Zafarghandi, President of the Iranian Medical Council [IntlAffairs@irimc.org] 
 

26 March 2021 
 
URGENT – Support to Dr. Ahmadreza Djalali 
 
Your Excellency, 
 
We are writing to you on behalf of the World Medical Association (WMA), the global federation of National 
Medical Associations representing millions of physicians worldwide, acting for the advancement of good 
practice, medical ethics and medical accountability internationally.  
 
We are informed of Dr. Djalali’s highly critical condition, nearing death held in prolonged solitary 
confinement for over 100 days. His execution remains imminent despite a state of health extremely 
worrying. Dr. Ahmadreza Djalali was sentenced to death on alleged espionage charges in October 2017.  
 
Various sources of information unanimously confirm that Djalali is a specialist in emergency medicine 
peacefully pursuing his profession and corroborate that his conviction and sentence were based on a 
confession extracted under torture and after an unfair trial.  
 
The treatment inflicted on Dr. Djalali is nothing else then barbaric, inhuman and unworthy of any state 
governed by law. We wrote to you several times to draw your attention on his case. We are profoundly 
dismayed to see such a relentlessness despite the constant international mobilization in support of Dr. Djalali 
over the last years. We join the call of the UN human rights experts to put an immediate end to torture 
against Dr. Djalali and urge the Iranian Government, parliament and judiciary to halt the use of solitary 
confinement as a form of punishment and to impose a moratorium on the death penalty as a first step towards 
its abolition. 
 
Dr. Djalali needs immediate health care and we ask you to take steps to do so as a matter of urgency. 
 
Thank you for your attention. 
 

    
Dr. David Barbe      Prof. Dr Frank Ulrich Montgomery 
President of the World Medical Association   Chair of WMA Council 
 
Copy: High Council for Human Rights [info@humanrights-iran.ir] 


